
Town of Mecan Regular Monthly Meeting -Tues,  October 10, 2017 1561 Evergreen 
Montello WI  53949 

 

 

Meeting present Brandon Frazer, Valorie Schable, Caroline Gemoll, Nancy Reuter 

and Michael Raddatz. Called to order with the pledge of allegiance by Mike 

Raddatz at 7:02 p.m.  

Motion to approve minutes of September 12,2017 read by Caroline Gemoll. Nancy 

Reuter  made motion to accept minutes, 2nd by Brandon Frazer.Passed. 

Treasurer's report, given by Valorie Schable.   Motion to put the Treasures 

report on file by Nancy Reuter 2nd by Brandon Frazer.  

Budget reviewed for 2018 by the Board for approval of electors at the November 

meeting.  

Discussion on stamps for mailing out tax bills.   Budget was adjusted for 

additional postage stamps.    

Motion to approve budget for approval by electors at the November Meeting by 

Mike Raddatz, 2nd by Nancy Reuter. Passed 

Zoning Patricia Bornick requesting rezoning from A1 to A3. Mike Raddatz moved 

to approve variance to rezone, 2nd by Nancy Reuter. Passed.  Mike will  write 

a letter to County zoning on approval from the Town of Mecan. 

WTA convention - No attendees. 

Highway meeting from October 3, 2017.  Town of Mecan LRIP, Advised that we 

should only try to do one road.  Town of Mecan portion is $11153.79  Mike 

reviewed roads and wants to do Tomahawk Trail.  Dump trucks ruined the corner 

on East Tomahawk Trail.  Chip Sealing 15,000 a mile. Would cost estimated 

$40,800.   Then both subdivision would be good for next 10 years. 

Brandon asked about crack sealing.  Stated there was some out of Cross Plains 

that they blow out the cracks and do a better job.  Mike will discuss with the 

County.    

Scotts sealed road twice due to rain, they will reseal in spring. Due to all 

the towns eligible for the grants monies, purchasing material together cost is 

lower.    

Old Business,  Building permits = Caroline advises all up to date and all 

permits match up with county permits.  

Caroline advised that we have received fire bill reimbursement .  Mike has 

golf cart permits.  Highway bill from Hanke the last mowing, Caroline advised 

that we are vouchering out check with the October.  Mike also received  



another census, Caroline advised that she responded that Town of Mecan will 

not be participating.   

Mike wanted to know about increasing levy for chargebacks. Caroline stated she 

will check with the Department of Revenue on this account.  

Correspondence- Assessor sent letter for next year assessment dates and price.  

Caroline will see if can contact the assessor to see the other assessor wants 

to send a quote. The dates are May 15th, and May 16, 4:30 to 6:30.   

Vouchers to approve  148-159 and 3 debits Motion by Mike Raddatz, 2nd by Nancy 

Reuter. 

Next meeting date Wednesday 15, 2017 7:00 p.m. 

Nancy Reuter made motion to adjourn meeting at 8:06 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


